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DIGEST 

In deciding to obtain a small quantity of ammunition links 
by exercisinq an existinq contract option, aqency properly 
determined on the basis of an informal market analysis that 
the option price was likely the lowest available for the 
quantity, notwithstanding the fact that the protester's 
basic contract price under a recently awarded contract for 
the items was sliqhtly lower in price, since that price was 
based on a very large quantity of links and the protester's 
option quantity was priced hiqher. 

DECISION 

Valentec Wells, Inc. protests the exercise of an option for 
213,312 M14A2 ammunition links under contract No. DAAA09- 
89-C-0185 (contract 01851, which was awarded on February 24; 
1989, to Greene International West, Inc. by the Department 
of the Army. The protester principally contends that the 
agency should have competed the option requirements because, 
at the time the option was exercised, the Army allegedly 
knew it could obtain a lower price from Valentec. 

We deny the protest. 

On January 31, 1990, the Army awarded contract No. DAAA09- 
90-C-0284 (contract 0284) to Valentec for approximately 
4 million ammunition links at a basic price of $.29 per 
unit with an option for additional quantities priced at 
$.31 per unit. Contract 0284 called for the first option 
deliveries no sooner than May 1991. 



On March 20, the Army received an additional requirement for 
213,312 M14A2 links. At that time, the agency had 
Contract 0185 with Greene with an option price of $.305 per 
unit; the contract had been aw;irded in 1989 on the basis of 
Greene's lower price in a limited competition with the 
protester-- the only other industrial base mobilization 
proaucer of the links. 

On April 12, following a deterlmination that Greene's 
available option price of $.305 per unit was reasonable, 
the Army aetermlnea that an exercise of the option unaer 
contract 0185 was the most aavantaqeous lnethod of procuriny 
the links then neeaea by the gotiernment, ana Greene’s 
contract was moaifiea accordingly. 

In its protest, Valentec aryues that the ArJy violatea 
Feaeral Acquisition Regulation (FAR) S 17.207(a)(l) by 
failing to issue a new solicitation to test the market for 
the links prior to exercising Greene's option, at a time 
when the agency knew that the protester had been awardea 
contract 0284 for the same items at a basic price of 
$.29 per unit.l/ 

In response, the Army reports that its aecision to exercise 
the option Under Greene's existiny contract at $.305 per 
unit was Dased on price consiaerations and other factors, as 
permittea by FAR 5 17.207, yoverning the exercise of 
options. With respect to price, the ayency notes that It 
did in fact perform an informal analysis of the market to 
determine whether the option was most aavantageous to the 
government in aCCOrdanCe with FAR s 17.207(a)(2). That 
analysis incluaea consideration of the fact that Valentec's 
Contract price of $.29 per unit was basea on a quantity of 
approximately 4 million links ana notea that Valentec's 
option price of $.31 per unit unaer contract 0284 was 
higher than Greene's option price. Moreover, the Army 
states that it would likely be uneconomical to issue a 
SOliCitatiOn for only 213,312 links since the last ti‘ne a 
quantity of less than 500,000 was competed, the resultiny 
price was $.70 per unit. 

l/ Valentec also has cast its arguments in terms of a 
Failure to obtain full and open competition unaer FAR Part 6 
and a failure to assure aaequate price competition and 
perform an aaequate price analysis under FAR subpart 15.8. 
These arguments are misplaced because they relate to 
reqUirMtentS concerning contract award and not the exercise 
of options. 
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The Army also considered the fact that Greene was ready to 
perform immediately insofar as its deliveries under contract 
0185 haa been completed while, in valentec's case, first 
article testing had yet to be completed ana deliveries 
unaer its option woula not commence for over 1 year. 
Finally, the agency noted that one effect of exercising 
Greene's option would be to continue to maintain two 
industrial mobilization base proaucers of the ?r114A2 links. 

With reyara to its argument that the ayency failea to 
properly test the market, the protester notes that it has 
sometimes in the past hela to its base price ,<hen asked to 
extend it to option quantities and sugyests that it woula 
have done so in this case if it haa been contactea by the 
Army. Valentec .also variously takes issue with the agency's 
conclusions with reyard to aelivery risk and the maintenance 
of an aaequate mobilization base ana offers its own opinions 
on these matters. 

Our Office generally will not question the exercise of an 
option unless we fina that the reyulations were not followed 
or that the ayency's determination to exercise the option, 
rather than conauct a new procurement, was unreasonable. 
Kollsman Instrument Co., 68 Comp. Gen. 303 (1989), 89-l CPD 
ll 243. The intent of the regulations concerning the 
exercise of options is not to affora a firm that offered 
high prices unaer an original solicitation an opportunity to 
remedy this business ] uayment by unaercutting the option 
price of the successful offeror. ISC Defense Sys., Inc., 
D-223564, Feb. 17, 1987, 87-1 CPD II 172. While it may be 
appropriate in certain circumstances for a contracting 
officer to contact all available sources to aetermine 
whether an option price is most advantageous, such a 
proceaure is not mandated by reyulations: and we note that 
the FAR yrants contractiny officers wiae aiscretion in what 
constitutes a reasonable check on prices in the market. 
Kollsman Instrument Co., 68 Comp. Gen. 303, supra. Further, 
a contracting officer is not required to test market by 
resoliciting before exercisiny an option merely because a 
competitor guarantees a lower price after the option 
exercise, where option prices have already been tested in a 
competition in which that firm participated. Such a firm is 
not entitled to a second chance merely by its promise to 
offer a lower price. Id. - 

In this case, the ayency consiaerea what prices were 
reasonably available to it for the 213,312 additional links 
that were needea. There was no guarantee whatsoever that 
Valentec would hold to its basic contract price of $.29 for 
such a small option quantity ana both its current contract 
option price ana the option price it previously bid in 
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CoInpetition with Greene were in fact higher than Greene's 
price of $.305. 

It was reasonable for the agency based on the past procure- 
ment history concerning small quantities of links to 
Conclude, as it did, that a new solicitation WOUld likely 
result in much higher prices than those affordea by Greene's 
contract, and that a new solicitation was, therefore, likely 
to be an uneconolnical exercise. Since, in our view, price 
consiaerations reasonably support the agency's aecision 
here, we need not consider separately the protester's 
argclmenta concerniny the lnobilization base aspects of the 
agency's JustiEication. 

hccordlngly, the protest is aenied. 

k General Counsel 
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